






















Our District would like to give special thanks for 

the life of a very special lady, Margaret Baynes, 

who sadly died this January. In 1949, as a 

teenager, Margaret and her friend inaugurated 

our Brownie Unit. Initially, they invited girls from 

the local children's home. They walked with them 

to our church hall for the Brownie meetings every 

week. When some of the older girls were ready 

to move to Guides, Margaret and her friend also 

started our Guide Unit and for many years we 

have had a Rainbow Unit too. We have 

guesstimated that over 800 girls have passed 

through our units throughout the past 73 years 

and all units are continuing to thrive today as you 
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member. In 1985, whilst in the role of County 

Commissioner, Margaret received the peace 

candle as part of Girlguiding's 75th birthday. 

The light still shines bright in the church during 

services and on Thinking Day each year to 

encourage peace, harmony and unity throughout 

the world. 

In 2019 Margaret was presented with the 

distinguished One Step Beyond Girlguiding 

award for her loyal and devoted services to 

Girlguiding. Margaret has been an amazing 

Girlguiding ambassador and continues to be an 

inspiration to us all. 

can see from our article. We are thankful for Margaret's commitment to 

Margaret loved Girlguiding and carried out various 
Girlguiding and she will always be in our thoughts. 

roles within Gillingham East District, Division and 
We will miss her dearly. 

County before she retired and became a Trefoil From all her Gillingham East District Girlguiding family 

Margaret's Funeral service will take place on Thursday 3rd March, 1pm at The Garden of England 

Crematorium, Bobbing. This will be a private service for Family and friends by invitation only, 

but will be live streamed - simply visit the website https://watch.obitus.com with the user name: 

vufu8437 and password: 173877. A thanksgiving service will take place later in the year at Third 

Avenue Church & Community. 

Forgivinl! 
in tlie lunch Dall 

Steve gives Kevin £2 so he can get sausage rolls 

for his lunch. The next day, Steve kindly asks 

Kevin for the money back that he owed. 

Kevin says he is so sorry, that he doesn't have 

the money that he owes. Steve then says "I'll go 

and tell if you don't give me the money you owe." 

Kevin begs for a bit more time. Steve feels 

sorry for Kevin, so he lets him off his debt. 

Kevin sighed; he was so relieved and thankful. 

A little while later. ..... 

Kevin walks into the playground and bumps into 

Bobby. Kevin said "Have you got my £1 that you 

owe me 

Bobby replies "I am so sorry, please give me 
more time". 

NOMINATIONS FOR 

A modern retelling of the parable 
of the unforgiving servant, written 

by Ava, Caedmon & Thomas 

in God Squad 

Kevin says "I am going to tell the teachers on you". 

Bobby begs for a bit more time again. 

Kevin says "No! Why would I do that? 

I'm getting you into trouble ... ha ha ha!" 

Steve happens to see all of this. 

Steve says "Why did you do that?" 

Kevin says "What? Ummm .. .. " 

Steve then says "I forgave you for your debt, 

why didn't you show mercy to Bobby?" 

Kevin was speechless. He looked around and 

everyone was watching, including the 

headmistress. 

"DETENTION!! For you Kevin". 

The End 

C�i�traf 2022-23 
Third Avenue Church & Community currently 

supports Medway Street Angels in their work 

as our charity of the year 2019-20, which we 

rolled over through the pandemic. 

Whilst support has mostly been financial some of 

you may have been moved to make further 

research and to even have reached out to support 

this charity in other ways as a result of our church 

highlighting the work undertaken. 

As our Mission Team seeks to find another charity 

our church will support in the next Methodist Year 

it does not mean the Street Angels are forgotten 

and will remain in the church collective prayers. 

We are seeking your nominations for 

consideration of a suitable charity that this 

time around will primarily minister their care 

and services abroad. The Mission Team will 

choose from your nominations for voting at our 

upcoming AGM as before, and we will favour 

charities working abroad, but based in Kent 

and operating from a Christian footing. 

Please give your nomination and brief reasons 

behind your choice to members of our Mission 

Team (Carol Waldock, Karen Willing, Becky and 

Paul Abel) by Easter and we will present these 

for the voting during our May AGM. 

Paul Abel I Mission Team 

22 






















